
 
Time began: 9.00pm 
Time ended: 9.10pm 

 
OAKWOOD WARD COMMITTEE  
28 September 2009 
 
Present: Councillor Wood (Chair), Councillor Harwood 
 
27/09 Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Latham 
 
28/09 Late Items Introduced by the Chair 
A late funding application received from Derby Parks for fencing at 
Charingworth Road was accepted as a late item. 
 
29/09 Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
30/09 Minutes of the previous meeting  
The minutes of the ward committee on 18 August agreed.  
 
31/09 Derby City Council Funding Allocation 2009/10 
The Oakwood Ward Committee approves the recommendation of the 
Oakwood Neighbourhood Board for the following purposes and subject to the 
conditions recommended by Oakwood Neighbourhood Board. 
 

Detail Budget Amount  
Two dropped Kerbs on Loscoe Road  
 

Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£1,600 

Motorcycle Awareness campaign contribution to 
signs and erection in vicinity of A608 Mansfield 
Road,  

Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£200 

Speeding in Oakwood – three sets of speeding 
tubes 

Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£600 

Two dropped kerbs across Bishops Drive at least 
30 metres to west of Wayfaring Road roundabout 

Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£1,600 

Dropped kerbs and paving as part of proposed 
‘Gateway’ on A608 by Porters Lane 

Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£3,200 

Signs indicating entering Oakwood neighbourhood Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£1,200 

Contribution to work to replace eroded kerbstones 
on Binscombe Lane cul de sac 

Highways and 
Transport £10k 

£1,600 

Total £10,000
 
The Oakwood Neighbourhood Board recommended that the application from 
Voices in Action is rejected on the grounds that this was a citywide project 



and should be funded from a citywide budget and that there was no evidence 
of benefit to Oakwood young residents. 
 
Rejected: 

Detail Budget Amount 
Voices in Action. 
Proposal to fund £200 towards cost of Voices in 
Action annual event to be held at The Spot 
conference centre. 
 

Youth provision, 
Highways and 
Community Safety 

£Nil 

 
The Oakwood Neighbourhood Board recommended that the application from 
Derby Parks is rejected on the grounds that the proposal will not have the 
intended impact of reducing health and safety concerns in the short term. 
The Oakwood Ward Committee did not approve the recommendation of the 
Oakwood Neighbourhood Board and agreed to fund the proposal on the 
grounds that every effort needs to be taken to safeguard the health of young 
people, pedestrians and drivers as a matter of urgency. 
 

Detail Budget Amount 
Derby Parks 
Proposal to fund a contribution to install 12 
metres of knee rail fencing, in keeping with the 
existing fencing, to prevent cycles from being 
ridden onto the pavement and highway. 

Youth provision, 
Highways and 
Community Safety 

£400 

 
Budget Allocations as at 28 September 2009 
Community Budget (£6k)  total allocated     £1,880 
    Balance     £4,120 
Youth, Highways and Safer Budget (£10k)  total allocated  £2,635 
    Balance     £7,365 
Highways Budget (£10k)  total allocated     £10,000 

Balance     £Nil 
 
 Resolved  
That the allocation of funds set out be approved by the Ward Committee 
 
 
Signed……………………………………………………….. 
 
Date…………………………………… 


